Pursuant to viewing Firing Range sop in the Security Manual on or about 08-29-03, I noticed several possible and serious safety concerns with our firing range.
 

1)  We do not have a device to limit the elevation of our rifles and shotguns when firing from the 50 yard line.  If I remember correctly, only two (2) ranges were exempt from the elevation limit devices and we were not one of them.  
 

2)  Our rear back stop berm is too low.  The land elevation is fairly high but the trees make an excellent means to deflect a round that is over the dirt back stop which is less than 12 feet, in fact much less.
 

Our range was inspected sometime in June 2002 but we have not had an inspection this year.  None of the above discrepancies were addressed during our last inspection.
 

I am attaching three pixs taken from about 1300 feet elevation today and it is very possible and likely that a rifle round fired high from the 50 yard line could easily clear our back stop and with a deflection to the left of around 30 to 50 degrees would land right into Lanesboro Correctional Institution and possibly Brown Creek Correctional Institution.  I believe there would be sufficient energy to cause serious bodily harm and possible death if struck by such a projectile.  Also, it has been standard operating procedures when firing the rifle at the 50 yard line to have the rifle held at port arms position and a right hand shooter would swing the weapon from his left to right to engage the target and this swing would place both BCCI and Lanesboro directly into the line of firing while engaging the target.  An elevation device at each shooters 50 yard position would prevent this from happening. 
 

I am of the opinion that we should cease all range firing until a complete inspection of our range is conducted and the safety issues resolved/corrected.
  
 

Picture attachments three(3) follows.
 

If additional information is required, please advise.

Note:  Emailed to Wanda Steele, Rick Jackson and Herbert Jackson on 09-01-03 and discussed the issues with all three.  Contacted Correctional Enterprises Clayton Gaddy and submitted an informal drawing for a quotation for the Rifle/Shotgun Elevation Limiting Devices.  He advised a quote would be faxed to our main adm. Fax nr.
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